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April 23, 2024 
 
ELECTRONICALLY TRANSMITTED  
 
Mr. Jason C. Odom 
ESCA Case Manager  
McClellan Development Authority 
4975 Bains Gap Road 
Anniston, AL 36205 
 
RE: ADEM Review and Concurrence:  Final Installation-Wide Sampling and Analysis Plan, 

Revision 3, dated September 15, 2023 
  Fort McClellan, Calhoun County, Alabama 

Facility I.D. AL4 210 020 562 
 
Dear Mr. Odom: 
 
The Alabama Department of Environmental Management (ADEM or the Department) has reviewed 
the McClellan Development Authority’s (MDA) subject document.  Based on this review, ADEM 
concurs with the overall content of the Final Installation-Wide Sampling and Analysis Plan.  
 
ADEM notes that the Preface Table 2 incorrectly lists the screening level for lead as 40 
milligrams/kilograms (mg/kg) instead of 400 mg/kg.  On April 3, 2024, ADEM emailed MDA 
regarding this concern.  Although MDA inadvertently listed the incorrect screening level for lead, the 
notes below the table state that updated screening levels will be used as posted.  Please ensure that all 
relevant documents include the most recent Environmental Protection Agency Regional Screening 
Levels.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact Ms. Kaneshia Townsend 
of the Remediation Engineering Section at 334-394-4356 or via email at 
ktownsend@adem.alabama.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ashley T. Mastin, Chief 
Governmental Hazardous Waste Branch 
Land Division 
 
ATM/KLT/mlw 
  
Cc: Mr. Richard Satkin/Matrix  Ms. Brandi Little/ADEM           
  Ms. Lisa Holstein/Army  Mr. Gerald Hardy/Matrix 
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